TOWN OF AVON
BOARD OF ASSESSMENT APPEALS
March 07, 2020

Members present:  Adelina Cirikovic, Kimberly Kersey, Jeffrey Maguire, Norman Sondheimer, Sandra Williams
The meeting opened at 10:00 a.m.

Appeal #  7  : Michael Manganiello, 7 Cavendish Place

Mr. Manganiello feels his property is being valued too high and should be $310,000.

The Board reviewed other property cards for the same model.  They are all the same and believe the assessment is fair.  The Board voted unanimously no adjustment be made.

Motion made by Kimberly Kersey and seconded by Norman Sondheimer   
Jeffrey Maguire and Sandra Williams recused themselves from this appeal.

Appeal #  8 :  Richard Manganiello, 44 Bridgewater Drive

Mr. Manganiello feels his house value is too high.  He had an appraisal done in Sept 2019 which put a value of $700,000 on the house.  

After discussing the information, the Board decided that no change would be made at this time.  The appraisal done was much later than Oct 1, 2018 and the value was not far off from what the town has.  

Motion made by Norman Sondheimer and seconded by Kimberly Kersey
Jeffrey Maguire and Sandra Williams recused themselves from this appeal.

Appeal # 2 : David Jeng & Meejung Jang, 20 Brocklesby (Represented by Donald Neville of Kroll, McNamara, Evans & Delehanty LLP)

After careful review of the information presented at the March 3, 2020 meeting and the pictures that were supplied, the Board unanimously agreed that the current assessment is fair and no change be made at this time.

Motion made by Norman Sondheimer and seconded by Jeffrey Maguire

Appeal # 3 : David Jeng & Meejung Jang, 471 Deercliff Road (Represented by Donald Neville of Kroll, McNamara, Evans & Delehanty LLP)

The information submitted at the March 3, 2020 meeting was reviewed and discussed.  The Board unanimously voted to change the Grade from a B+ to a B.

Motion made by Norman Sondheimer and seconded by Sandra Williams

Appeal # 4 : Arden Courts of Avon CT LLC, 100 Fisher Drive (Represented by William Wright of Cummings & Lockwood LLC)

The Board reviewed all the information submitted at the March 5, 2020 meeting and feels the appellant did not meet the test or prove their case for tax exemption.  The Board unanimously voted no change. 

Motion made by Jeffrey Maguire and seconded by Norman Sondheimer
[bookmark: _GoBack]
The meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m.
